
Groton Conservation Commission   Minutes November 8, 2018 

In attendance:  Slim Spafford, Chair, Gina Rescigno, Vice-Chair, Ray Blake, 
Planning Board Liaison, Ruth Gaffey, Secretary, Cindy Carpenter 

Meeting called to order at 7:10 p.m. 

Minutes were accepted as read (Gina/Ray) 

Ray sent away for a catalog to order No Littering signs 

Cindy attended the NHACC annual meeting and found it very informative.  The 
keynote speaker was Richard Primack of Boston University who discussed climate 
change as reflected in Henry Thoreau’s records kept at Walden Pond. 

The public input period on changes in wetlands regulations begins on December 
3rd. 

There was a general discussion of the Kimball Hill Acquisition and the other 
conservation programs that own land in Groton e.g. Federal Legacy programs, 
Green Acres, and Mourning Dove 

Slim discussed our progress this year which included a well-attended Fishing 
Derby and three road cleanups 

Gina gave Jeffrey Littleton’s phone number which is 603-831-1980 to Slim so that 
he can call and finalize the map corrections. When this is done, we can move on 
with the next part of the Inventory 

There was a brief discussion of the Citizen’s Planning Committee’s updated Plan 

It was agreed we would review it and discuss it at the next meeting 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:50 p.m. (Ruth/Ray) 

Submitted by  

Ruth Gaffey 

Secretary 


